Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

– Shahista House

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
Following the Council’s response to your request ref 18040, you asked:
I’m still a bit confused about how the would-be developer knew there might be substantial funds available, especially as most of the other amounts are relatively so tiny and completely different? Under the original Foi, can you please explain the process? Was there an advert? Were all owners in the vicinity of similar build invited to bid? Is there something which comes up when you search on google, as I cannot find anything? Or is it something developers just know? 

Also, as you are very explicit about how ward funds are spent, even for a fraction of the amount, what proof and data do you demand from the developer? Here is the ward paperwork:

Your evaluation submission must contain:

· Details and outcome of your activity/event/project for which Ward Funding was awarded.
· A full breakdown of all income and expenditure for the activity/ event/project

· Clear indication of how much of the ward funding was used (in line with the planned expenditure as per you funding application or special conditions)

· A full set of receipts – Please note that only legitimate receipts will be accepted.

Answer:

The additional questions raised fall out of the scope of Freedom of Information Act.  The service area does not hold the information. This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, the information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

